

(203) 324-2222 Fax (203) 324-3876

December 12, 2016

Bethel Board of Education Attn. Robert Germinaro Supervisor of Facility Operations 1 School Street P.O Box 253 Bethel, CT 06801-0253

Re: Radon Re-Evaluation

Bethel Public Schools – Dec 2016

Dear Mr. Germinaro.

Attached are the laboratory results for the radon re-evaluation recently conducted at the Bethel Public Schools.

Testing was conducted from December 5-8, 2016 at the below listed schools. As reported in attached laboratory results, samples from all schools returned results below the Environmental Protection Agency action level of 4 pCi/l.

Bethel High School
Johnson Elementary School

Bethel Middle School
F.A Berry School

Anna H. Rockwell School

The radon samples were deployed and collected by a team from Hygenix, Inc, that was under my supervision. I am certified by the National Radon Safety Board (Certification Number 6SS0041), and listed on the Connecticut Department of Public Heath list of "Radon Measurement Professional". This testing program meets the requirements of Connecticut General Statute Section 10-220(d) for radon testing at public schools.

This letter should be kept in the main offices of each school so it is available to parents, staff, and other interested parties. If you have any questions or require additional information, please call me at (203) 324-2222.

Regards

Ted Tio, MS, CIEC Hygenix, IncLT